GILES JUNIOR SCHOOL

Telephone: 01438 353374 email: admin@gilesjm.herts.sch.uk Website: www.gilesjm.herts.sch.uk



Headteacher: Miss. L. Whitby

Thursday, 22 June 2023

Dear Parent/Carer.

SUMMER DISCO! Wednesday 19th July 5:30-7:00pm

By popular demand (a petition was produced and signed) we will be holding a summer disco which will be run voluntarily by the staff at Giles Junior School!

Payment Options

- This will appear on the Parent Gateway and there will be options to pay for add on extras this will avoid the children having to bring any cash and everything can be paid for in advance.
- Basic option £3.50 TICKET includes glow stick, sweet cone and a cup of juice. (limitless water available)
- Optional Extras £1.00 each Temporary Tattoo, Glow in the dark tribal face paint and/or nail polish.
- When you have clicked permission it will ask you to enter comments so you can type in either
 NONE OR NAILS AND/OR TATTOO AND/OR FACE. You can type in NONE or any combination of
 the extra three options. By making a comment as to the preference we will then assume consent
 for your child to have one or all of these (and we will hold a list).
- Once you have typed in the comments then when you go to the amount if you just want the basic ticket type in £3.50 or £4,50 for one of the extras, £5.50 for two of the extras and £6.50 for all three!
- As the disco is on the Wednesday we will allow them to wear their tattoo/polish for Thursday & Friday (but hopefully they will have washed their face!)
- DEADLINE Bookings will close at 10am on Monday 17th July

Dropping them off

Please drop children off to the correct entrance – this will make it quicker for staff to sign them in (so we can have maximum dancing time). If you are bringing siblings please bring one child at a time to their year group entrance unless you are happy for them to walk around independently.

Year 3 - Main Office entrance

Year 4 – 4 Costa Rica

Year 5 – Playground entrance into hall

Year 6 – 4 Australia

Please note the doors will not open before **BEFORE** 5:30pm and we will lock all gates at 5:45pm so the site is secure.

Picking up

We will get them ready to come out to you for 7:00pm – we will ask all older siblings to go out the entrance of the youngest sibling to make it easier for us to see them out to you. All children will need to be picked up by an ADULT at 7:00pm.

PTO.....



"Excellence in Leadership"



Expectations

We hope the children will have a great time – as this is being run by the good will of staff we hope that parents/carers will understand you may need to collect your child early if they are not behaving safely or appropriately. We will be reminding the children of basic expectations to make sure everyone feels safe and has fun prior to the event. Please make sure that your phone is turned on and you are readily contactable in the event of your child needing to come home early.

If any parents/carers would like to attend and be on site please let the office know you would like to chaperone and we will be grateful for any extra hands!

Sweets

All sweets will be vegan and will not contain nuts, eggs or dairy. If you have any concerns about your child eating the sweets then please indicate this on drop off and these can be taken home and eaten there if preferred. This may not be related to allergies and may be because your child has a diagnosis which is acerbated by sugar and you wish to limit this after a certain time.

Dress

We hope that the dress the children choose will be appropriate for their age and suitable for dancing!

It has been a while since we have run a disco so we hope that the booking system works and that the organisation means the children can enjoy partying with friends. Any constructive feedback after the event is always welcome.

Bookings will close at 10am on Monday 17th July, so please make payment by this date.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Louise Whitby Headteacher